MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 9TH OCTOBER 2003.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman





Tib Axon





Neil Child





Adrian Cullinane





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders





Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor





Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

The Chairman welcomed Simon Thompson from Dorset Community Action who had come along to the Parish meeting to give a talk on Parish Plans.   There were six residents of the Parish attending.

Simon informed those present that the total population of the village was 450 with 164 houses.

Funding by DCA was available until July 2004 to help the community put together a plan for the future of the Parish.   The Plan should cover a wide range of social, economic and environmental needs and issues.   Up to £5,000 was available with the Parish Council contributing 5 per cent in cash and 20 per cent “in kind”, i.e. up to £50 a day could be claimed.   The Plan must involve the whole community and an Action Plan must be produced.   In order to do this a Steering Group should be formed.   Up to 8 people were recommended in forming a Steering Group, 2 of which should be from the Parish Council or nominated representatives.  A timetable would then be produced detailing tasks to be achieved month by month.   Should East Stoke decide to go ahead an application for a grant could be lodged by Christmas this year.

Mrs Topp raised some negative points such as the village no longer had a church, vicar, garage, post office or shop.   However she agreed that a focal point such as a village hall with good facilities would do much to bring the community together.   This could be a project within the Parish Plan. Other similar projects and topics for the benefit of the community such as the Middlefield Play Area, low cost housing and transport needs should be included.   Simon Cross felt community spirit within the village was “alive and kicking” but just needed to be re-invented and maybe by preparing a Parish Plan this could be achieved.

An article on Parish Plans would be included in the next Newsletter and depending on interest, Simon Thompson would return and the funding application would be put together.   He would send the Chairman a copy of the presentation.

MEETING 4TH SEPTEMBER

The Chairman advised the meeting that this meeting had been abandoned as a quorum was not achieved.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th August as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Middlefield Play Area  -  The Chairman had received a phone call from Jane Simon who confirmed CMT would be sending us a Letter of Intent to re-lease the site back to us at a peppercorn rent. Given the lack of feedback it was uncertain whether MCG would be going ahead.  It is felt that the delays may be linked to the potential transfer of the PDC housing stock to a Housing Association. 

2. Periodic Electoral Review  -  The Chairman confirmed he had been in touch with Tim Palmer at some length over the poor standard of communication emanating from the County Council and stating that this was unacceptable.   Both Liz Rudd and Malcolm Shakesby agreed that this was the case.  We would await the outcome of the appeal.

3. War Memorial  -  Sara Grayson confirmed she had sent picture of the memorial to “Friends of War Memorials” Conservation Officer.   A new person had recently been appointed to this position and Sara was waiting to hear back   Also Barry Quinn confirmed he had written to St. Blaise and received a reply denying liability for the damage to two posts but agreeing to replace these.   Simon Cross confirmed that this memorial was not listed.   The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to St. Blaise Conservation Office to see if they would quote for repairing the memorial.   Also it was suggested that for a second quote the War Graves Commission could also be contacted to see if they had a local organisation that they use for maintenance.

4. Network Rail  -  Buzzer at Crossing  -  A reply had been received stating that in their opinion visibility from the keeper’s hut was adequate and a bell or trip wire would be superfluous to requirements.   They considered this would not speed up the process nor stop motorists sounding their horns.  They suggested the Council might erect a sign warning drivers not to sound their horns but the meeting did not consider this a plausible idea.

5. Rave  -  Replies had been received from SITA, PDC and the Police.   SITA advised of extra security measures they had not taken, PDC gave the out of hours contact number for the Environment Office and the Police gave details from their side of the problem.   However, the Chairman saw discrepancies in the letter and would contact Inspector Downer.

6. Gravestones  -  Simon Cross confirmed he had obtained a quote of £200 plus VAT for straightening these stones.   After consideration it was thought that by laying the stones down flat it would deal with the problem of injury to anyone.  Simon Cross suggested that this idea be looked into next month.

7. Community Beat Officers.   A letter had been received from Dorset Police confirming that CBO Tony Burt would be including East Stoke when patrolling Bere Regis and Wool.

8. Consultation on Indemnity for Authority Members and Officers  -  Simon Cross confirmed that it was expected indemnity would be given to Parish Councils.

9. Timber Shredding at SITA  -  The Clerk confirmed that SITA had been given permission for this operation in April this year until 2006.

10. Ruins of St. Marys  -  Sara Grayson confirmed that the area was now fenced with a stile for access and it was hoped proper hedging would be put in place in due course.   Bournemouth University archaeologists had conducted a preliminary survey of the church and field and their report will be received soon.   A further grant is expected from English Heritage to hopefully reinstate stonework.

11. Network Rail  -  Incident at West Holme Crossing  -  A letter had been received back advising that a full investigation had been conducted and saying that this kind of incident could not be tolerated and steps had been taken to make sure such an incident didn’t happen again.   In response to a letter in the Advertiser the Chairman had replied to say that our Council were aware of the failure and had written to Network Rail.   Andy Saunders said he believed there could have been further incidents and it was agreed the Council needs to to monitor the situation.

12. Jason Wareham – Recent planning application  -  The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact PDC to enquire if this application had been approved.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

There were none for consideration this month.

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2003/307 Freshwater Biological Assoc. – Change of use from lab building to visiting staff accommodation. – Withdrawn 2nd September.

2. 6/2003/671 C.J. Barnes – Erect Service Block – Refused.

3. 6/2003/672 C.J. Barnes – Storage of Caravans – Approved subject to 3 conditions.   Liz Rudd confirmed that the situation would be continually monitored.   PDC were looking into the question of cables lying across the ground.   Liz would remind PDC about this and contact the Clerk.

4. 6/2003/721 – Mrs A. Bradey, Old School House – 2 Storey Extension.

This application was on the Agenda for last month and as any comments were needed by 11th September the Chairman asked three Councillors, i.e. Adrian Cullinane, Andy Saunders and Simon Cross for their views.  These Councillors had no objections and as the Chairman also had no objections the Clerk was asked to contact Case Officer Neil Smith.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. District and County Councillors Reports
Liz Rudd reported for District that she had attended a special meeting on Tuesday re modifications to the Local Plan.   There was nothing pertaining to East Stoke.   The changes were going out to consultation.   She also reported that PDC were heavily involved with Comprehensive Performance Assessment, which was very time consuming for all.

Malcolm Shakesby reported that he had met with the Police Chief Constable re Community policing and the new Beat Officers.   He was now the county representative for Purbeck Community Partnership and attending the meeting on 26th September.   He had attended a meeting of SW Regional Development Agency.  On Monday 13th October he advised that there would be a DCC exhibition in the Winfrith Village Hall as requested by Winfrith Parish Council, on the Bournemouth and Poole Waste Plan.   Barry Quinn would attend.   Also there would be a meeting on Thursday 23rd October at 7.0pm also in the Winfrith Village Hall with regard to the Waste Plan.   He had organised this meeting as a re-run of the Durberville Hall meeting as our Parish Council and several others had not been notified about that meeting.  Malcolm advised that this meeting was important and those Councillors who could attend should do so.

A collective response to this issue would be dealt with at next meeting.

Both Liz Rudd and Malcolm Shakesby confirmed that at present the poor standard of communication with DCC could partly be attributed to staff shortages.

2. DCC Draft Community Strategy  -  A response was needed by 3rd October so the Chairman had e-mailed Andy Frost  pointing out:-

(a) That the Strategy needs to be integrated with those other Strategies

And Plans produced by both the County and District Councils, i.e. 

Housing and Environmental.

(b) As Stakeholders we need to understand how the Strategy will

Transform into an action plan to get things done rather than just

Being a platform for airing views.

(c) What was the process for further involvement.

The Chairman had received a phone call from Mr Frost thanking us for our contribution and advising that our Parish Council will be consulted on future developments.

3. Purbeck Heritage Committee – AONB Consultation Period September to November – Handed to Andy Saunders together with the response form for his wife as FLO.

4. Letter from DART re Wind Turbines asking for our support.  Meeting at Winterborne Kingston on Saturday in the Village Hall where there will be an exhibition.   The Clerk would write a letter informing DART that we were unable to discuss with the Parish Council within the consultation period ending 15th September but we are interested in their views and asking them to keep in touch with us on future developments.

5. Annual Return  -  This had been received back from Auditors together with Notice of Conclusion of Audit.  The return was approved and accepted by Council.   The first three pages of the Return and Notice will be displayed on the notice board for 14 days.

6. UKAEA  -  Letter re change of date of Liaison Meeting to 25th November.

7. DAPTC – Annual General Meeting Saturday 18th October.   Barry Quinn and Simon Cross unable to attend.   Clerk to tendeer apologies.

8. Bournemouth and Poole Waste Local Plan  -  Copy received.  Comments and observations needed by 7th November.   Chairman to peruse and Vice Chairman borrowed copy from Sara Grayson.   Meeting of Dorset Waste Forum at DCC on 17th October to discuss plan.  Malcolm Shakesby to attend and report back.

9. Letter from SITA Environmental Trust.   Launch of Budden Conservation Project.  Barry Quinn to attend on 15th October.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1. Bridge Strengthening  -  The Clerk was asked to contact DCC  to see if works were to be carried out in January 2004 as detailed in their letter of earlier this year.

2. TibAxon reported there had been two recent accidents along the A352 with one fatality.   Cars are speeding up after passing the camera and it was thought the camera was not in the right position to prevent this happening.

FINANCE

1. £5.00 Chairman’s Seminar DAPTC

2. £58.75 Audit Fee for Year

3. £300.0 Mike Welsh – Churchyard Maintenance Fees 1/7/03 – 30/9/03

These accounts were passed for payment.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

30th October 2003

………………………                              ……………

Chairman                                                     Date

